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Date   25 November 2024 

 

Dear Waltham Forest resident, 

RE: Forest Road Section 1 Wood Street to Hale End Road – construction 
update 

Following on from our letter in August about the Forest Road scheme, we are writing 
to inform you preparatory works will begin on Section 1 from Wood Street to Hale 
End Road from Monday 02 December 2024. 

Workers will be on site until 20 December 2024 to ensure the area is ready for 
construction to begin in January 2025. 

This work will include trial hole excavation to ensure we can install new lighting 
columns and tree planting. 

We apologise for any inconvenience caused and appreciate your patience as we 
work to improve the local highways.  

Section 2 (Farnan Avenue to Wood Street) and Section 3 (Hale End Road to 
Woodford New Road) will be delivered in stages over the next couple of years. We 
will provide more details and final plans closer to the start dates for these sections.   

If you have any questions about the construction work, please email 
enjoy@walthamforest.gov.uk, alternatively call Waltham Forest Direct on 020 8496 
3000. 

For more information on the Forest Road scheme, to view previous letters and 
leaflets, and to see the final scheme map please visit: 
www.walthamforest.gov.uk/parking-roads-and-travel/active-and-sustainable-
transport-schemes/current-schemes/forest-road-corridor-scheme 

Kind regards, 

 
 
Enjoy Waltham Forest team 


